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MINUTES
Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, June 5, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 


The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:01 p.m.   

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Carmine Cioffi  and Selectman Karen Ober   





          Alternate Members present: Will Ellis 

Regular Members absent: Evelyn Auger




                Alternate Members absent:  


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Hal & Peggy Graham, Judy Burlingame-Rich, Fred Rich, Jody Slack and Daniel Downes.   

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Will Ellis was asked to be a voting member in Evelyn's place. 

Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 5/15/14 – Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 5/15/14 without correction. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

New Business

a. Thank you letter to David Witham for moderating the Public Informational Meetings -  Dick Gardner made a motion to allow the PB Chair sign the letter and any others like this, from this point forward. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   
b. Request from Steele Hill Resort for letter to NH Liquor Commission Re: Application for Hotel Liquor license (room service) & Combination Liquor license (sale of liquor in “gift shop”) - Planner Ward explained Steele Hill Resort needs a letter stating the PB has no opposition to the licenses then the letter will go to the Liquor Commission with Steele Hill Resort's application. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the request from Steele Hill Resort. Will Ellis seconded the motion. Discussion; Dick Gardner asked if the request should go to the BOS. Planner Ward replied he asked the same question and the response was “either or”. Fire Chief Dexter noted he has already given approval on his end. Dick Gardner made a motion to add the following sentence to the letter, “These two licenses be in conformity with Sanbornton's Land Use Ordinances. Carmine Cioffi seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chair Bormes called the original question with the addition of the sentence.  The motion passed unanimously.         

c. Discussion Re: Schedule for considering the Adoption of the proposed function-based Road Standards – Will Ellis stated he thought the board was going to wait to hold a hearing until alternates were appointed. Dick Gardner replied alternates can be involved in the discussion as early as tonight. Chair Bormes stated he wouldn't be comfortable with that until the alternates are sworn-in first. Selectman Ober explained the BOS could appoint the alternates in June, for the PB's July meetings. Dick Gardner stated taking comments tonight would be no different than taking comments from the public. Dick Gardner explained that from the letter in the newspaper people do not have a good understanding of what is being proposed, they think the road standards will be unified and he is disappointed that is the perception.       

d. Interviews of candidates for appointment to the SPB as Alternate Members - The PB interviewed Judy Burlingame-Rich, Jody Slack and Fred Rich. Dick Gardner made a motion to recommend all three candidates to the BOS for appointment as Alternates. Carmine Cioffi seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Ober provided a brief explanation of the vacancy discussion that took place during last night's BOS meeting. Planner Ward noted the board could propose a warrant article for the Planning Board Member positions to be elected. The PB will interview Gail Morrison for an alternate position next meeting.  





 
                                  
Old Business

a. Update Re: Proposed boundary line adjustment concerning the property of Daniel Downes (Park View Drive) – Planner Ward reported that he had meet with Attorney, Regina Nadeau about ten days ago and she indicated they may wait until after the road standards are adopted before moving Mr. Downes' application to a Design Review stage versus Conceptual. 
                                   





 
b. Update Re: Giguere Auto Wholesalers site plan & storm water management system – Planner Ward stated he is still waiting for a final progress report from Keach & Nordstrom regarding past problems and an additional bill was sent a few weeks ago for an escrow payment. Dick Gardner stated the project has still not been signed off on by the professional engineer with all of the recent storms we have had and everything should have been completed this spring. Selectman Ober stated she does not like the delay tactics either. Dick Gardner made a motion to have Planner Ward hold a meeting on Monday and if the payment has not been satisfied by next Wednesday then the Attorney sends a letter for collection costs. Selectman Ober seconded the motion. Discussion; Carmine Cioffi stated there is no Penalty Clause with the board's decision. Chair Bormes stated we need the progress report from the Engineer first then we can shut them down, if we have to. The motion failed, for lack of a second. Planner Ward to contact the Engineer on Monday.       



         





Other Business  
a. PB Secretary/Clerk – Selectman Ober informed the PB that the BOS has rescinded their decision from 4/9/2006 and the Recording Secretary/Clerk will now be receiving the same rate ($22.51 an hour) for everything because having the two different rates was confusing. Selectman Ober noted this change will affect the PB's budget.





         b. Personnel Evaluation – Town Planner – Chair Bormes will conduct the interview 1 on 1 with Planner Ward with input from the rest of the PB Members.      c. Change to March Town Meeting – Selectman Ober noted budgets will now need to be completed by August or September. 





  
    
Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops   

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 8:42 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 19, 2014 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk

